

**Meeting Notes:** 

Meeting Notes:

Randall Taylor

Meeting Notes:

Bill Hardy

Terry Rogers

**Newsletter Date:** April 25th, 2018



Volume 22, Issue 41

### Club Duties

If you are unable to fulfill your duty, PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT. then let the meeting chair know.

#### April 25th, 2018

Front Door Greeters: Kris Rongve & Eileen Tatton

Front-of-House:

Karin Mattern

Invocation:

Donna Allen

Introductions:

Dawne Anderson

**Rotary Minute:** Don Bonner

50/50:

Bonnie Murrell

Sgt @ Arms:

Daryl Knievel

#### May 2nd, 2018

**Front Door Greeters:** 

Randall Taylor & Dave Thompson

Front-of-House:

Terry Rogers

Invocation: Nelson Allen

Introductions:

Ron Blank

**Rotary Minute:** 

Bill Brendon

50/50:

Bonnie Murrell

Sgt At Arms:

Graham Calder

#### May 9th, 2018

Front Door Greeters:

Cemi Vur & Bob Wall

Front-of-House:

Terry Rogers

Invocation:

Dawne Anderson

Introductions:

Jeff Boegel

**Rotary Minute:** Christine Craigie

50/50:

Patrick Maguire

Sgt At Arms:

Kris Rongve

# Weekly Wake-up

## upcoming Programs

Apr 25th - Bonnie Murrell, Classification Talk

May 2nd - Russ Burke, Christina Baines - Leadership Vancouver Island

May 9th - Patrick Maguire, Guatemala

## Shredding Day Coming ...

Tax time is almost over.. Time to shred those old documents in a safe manner to help Rotary.

Sat 5 May from 10-2PM in Northtown Centre southeast parking lot between Sears & McDonalds from 10 'til 2PM.

## ROTARY SHREDDING DAYBREAK ROTARY & NANAIMO EXECUTIVES ASSOCIATION Saturday, May 5th, 10am - 2pn et Neneimo North Town Centre ast parking lot between Sears and Mo

## Golf Tourney Auction and Fundraiser...

Doug L, Terry, Bill, Dave T, Daryl K & I met at the Black Bear to suss out our upcoming major fundraiser for Daybreak.

One, we want you to ask someone you deal with to donate time, money or goods to this fundraiser for Child Development Centre, Nanaimo Youth Services Assoc and Boys & Girls of Central VI. BUT, please allow rotten Ronnie to know who you are asking to coordinate who is being asked.

Two: we need everyone to bring a reasonably priced bottle of wine (say \$15 plus) to our next meeting before the our Annual Golf Tourney. Cost individually minimum. Result, we could acquire about 45 bottles of decent wine. So rather than lottery off the wheel barrow to non-drinker like Jeff, we could sell tickets for the bounty and expect to capture \$1500 or more for our event. Painless to the peeps, but great impact for our Club!

Ron Blank

Sunshine Ladies reminder...

A reminder...If any members know of another member who is ill or who has had a death in the family, please let our Sunshine Ladies, Sher or Donna know, so that they can send out a card on behalf of the club. Thank you.

Please send content and photos for the Weekly Wake-up to robbmowbray@telus.net

Club Birthdays

Club Anniversaries

No Birthdays this week. No Anniversaries this week. Meeting Notes - Apr. 18th/2018 submitted by Janice Perrino, photos by Donna Allen

Chair: President Evelyn (Ev) Boegh Invocation: Dave Thompson

Visiting Rotarians: Nelson Allen introduced the guests

Guests: Our exchange students: Beatriz Pilla & Pin Chen Lee (Coco)

Rotary Moment: Jeff Boegel spoke off the cuff - think back to why you joined Rotary? In the beginning Jeff joined for work, but realized very quickly that Rotary was much more than just networking. It is about good people meeting, helping and supporting each other. As a final thought, Jeff asked all of us to reflect back on the impact has Rotary had on our lives? Excellent job Jeff!

Reports: There wasn't a formal speaker today however; each of the committee members spoke about the work they are involved in.

Ev gave out passes to M-Con, kind of a gift to get volunteers to help out for the weekend on September 15 & 16<sup>th</sup> at the Convention Centre. This is really for the fabulous GEEKS in all of us. Don't forget to dress up.

Doug Pearson is telling us that we have money in the bank. Doug talked about the Paul Harris funding. In our District about 4,700 people contribute. Doug asked people what information would we like to hear from him regarding the financials. Ron Blank asked for more information about the PAR-TY Program. San asked about how to read the financial statements. Roderick asked about our budget, he would like more highlights. Don Bonner would like to know about our fundraisers and what they raise. Donna would like to know where money has been spent and how our budget is working for the club. By the end of June, it would be helpful to know are we above or below. Ken asked to see monthly where money is going. Nelson, yes, we should have a budget - are these the right numbers? Shouldn't we have this discussion early in the year.

Ev talked about when the budget will be done and asked the committees be ready for early June as she is away in May.

Ken Hammer talked about all of the guests last week, we had 5 newcomers attend. Hopefully they will consider joining. Nathan and Scott are leaving so we need at least two people to replace each of them.

A consideration of a Corporate membership was brought forward. The idea is that a corporate membership could bring in new people. Questions were around; how do we vet the new possible members coming to join the club? The motion to bring this to the next meeting for discussion and a vote was moved, seconded and carried

Nelson talked about the Rotary Foundation. Our goal was \$3,000 - we have raised \$6,000 - we are good!

Donna spoke about club service. She is the director (thank you Donna) talking about speakers coming to the club. We want good speakers, not always people asking for money. Denise takes care of contacting all of the speakers.

Sg at Arms, Don has decided that former Sgt's can't get fined - sorry Don, that won't work.

Don also talked about our website. He does all of the updates, but he needs the actual information. Rotary International also has information updates. Lots of information for the bulletin is taken from each of the meetings.

Ron Mont talked about \$2,500 budget for the different organizations asking for money. Anything over \$2,500 goes to the club for decision. We have handed out \$1,700 so far this year. Where did the money go? We funded someone for dental work, the library got some money, Nanaimo Independent Living and the Arts club asked for funding as well. Another request came in this morning.

...continued on next page/

## Rotary Club Meetings

Monday – Parksville, Bayside Inn, Noon 1st, 2nd, 3rd Tuesday - Nanaimo North, Nanaimo Golf Club, 6:10 pm Wednesday - Nanaimo Oceanside, Longwood Meeting Rm upstairs 5 p.m. Thursday – Lantzville – ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 7 a.m. Friday – Nanaimo – Coast Bastion Inn, 12:15 p.m.



Rotary Contacts

**Club President:** 

NathanThornton

Past President:

Neil Sorsdahl

Vice President:

Doug Lum

Club Secretary:

Ron Blank

**Club Treasurer:** 

Doug Pearson **Club President Elect:** 

Evelyn Boegh

**International Service Director:** 

San Mahara

**Community Service Director:** 

Dave Perry

Youth Service Director:

Scott Bradford

**Club Service Director:** 

Donna Allen

Member Service Director:

Ken Hammer

**Bulletin Editor:** 

Robb Mowbray

**Assistant Governor Area 4:** 

Bev Hilton, Oceanside

District Governor 2017-2018:

Tom Carroll

RI President 2017-2018:

Ian H.S. Riseley

Make-ups

To ensure that your make-up information is properly recorded, send any info on extra meetings attended, extra committee work, service projects, online work, etc. to Denise Davidson.

#### Four Way Test

- 1. Is it the TRUTH?
- Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?



Who do we give funding to? We had a talk about that. We like to give locally. The discussion of "Is \$2,500 enough?" – that will be discussed and may be raised.

San talked about the International Projects and what types of groups have asked us for funding. He also gave us information he had on the Nepal Project – he talked about how funding comes in for members to be able to travel there, how we can advertise our club, the costs. Maybe we can do a District wide pitch so we can get more people out to the event in November.

Darryl talked about the flower baskets for sale – we have already sold 100.

Mark talked about his daughter, who is doing an event this weekend at the Sears parking lot and has already organized 40 teams to raise funds for the Humbolt families. Ron Blank will share it with the club. Could we do this as a club?

Ev said the book sale is still on at the North Town Centre until April 21and the shredding is on May 5th.

**50/50 Winner**: Dave Thompson won – ahhhh no he didn't win the money. Maybe next time! **Foundation Draw Winner**: – Patrick won! The funds will go towards the Foundation, of course.

**Sgt at Arms:** Denise Davidson was tough on all of us. There was name tags missing, some people had two tags, some got fined for talking out of turn, some didn't know who our exchange students were, oh my she made lots of money today!

Happy/Sad dollars – this club is so supportive. Heck, even Coco gets the musician (Rod) here on time!!! Lots of fun and joy in this club

Adjournment: Oh, Ev, we were late today, but so much fun!

Great meeting, have a great day Rotarians.







